
NEWINGTON BAPTIST CHURCH

QUARTERLY BUSINESS MEETING

October 28, 2018

Bob Hinson, Interim Moderator, called the meeting to order followed by Pastor

Mike Gray reading scripture and leading us in prayer.

Jerry Young, Clerk, read the minutes from Aug. 26, 2018 called business meeting.

They were approved.

REPORTS:

*Sandy Nuttall, Treasurer, gave the church financial report.

*Pastor Mike Gray gave a report stating some changes in volunteer action:

Steve Kancianic will head Kid’s Worship.

Rachel Kancianic will be Nursery Coordinator.

He, also, mentioned he will be holding a “Town Hall Meeting” on Sunday,

November 11. He ended his report with words of encouragement.

*Bob Hinson reported that the Deacons have been assigned to individual

church members. They are to keep in touch with their assigned members.

He, also, stated that the church’s data base has been updated.

*Scott Maynor, Nominating Committee Chairman, needs volunteers for

Business Meeting Moderator, and Sunday School Director.

OLD BUSINESS:

Gift of Deeds

Gerald German made a motion to authorize the Trustees to transfer all the real

and personal church properties, debts, and contractual obligations of the Church

association to the Newington Baptist Church Inc., a Virginia Church Corporation,



by appropriate gift deed and other documentation. Motion seconded by Frank

Wingfield.

A vote was taken by a raising of the Members’ hands. Motion carried by a 100

percentage.

NEW BUSINESS:

The 2019 Proposed Budget was presented, amended and approved.

Amendments:

*Rachel Kancianic, Nursery Coordinator, motioned for $200 to be added to

the budget for nursery expenses.

*Sandy Nuttall, Treasurer, motioned for $1,500 be added to the budget for

an external review of the church financial books.

Gerald German made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded

by Mike Poole. A vote was taken by a raising of Members’ hands. Motion carried.

Meeting was adjourned.

Minutes respectfully taken and submitted by Jeraldine Young, Clerk.


